






[bookmark: _GoBack]January 7, 2020

Dear Parents / Guardians of the class of 2024,

As we approach the midpoint of this school year, plans are already being made for next year’s schedule. An important component of that planning is our course selection process. As a parent of an incoming 9th grade student, we believe it is important to provide a means for you to be an integral part of planning for your student’s course requests as well as their successful transition to high school. 

Core academic teachers at Oklahoma Road have made course and level recommendations for students in their classes. The teacher recommendations will be shared with you as valuable input in making scheduling decisions.  Counselors from Liberty High School visited Oklahoma Road Middle School this week to meet with 8th grade students in small groups.  They provided an overview of graduation requirements and guided them through the beginning of the course request process. 

As a “newcomer” to the orientation process, you are cordially invited to our 8th grade parent information night on Thursday, January 30 beginning promptly at 5:30pm in the Liberty High School auditorium. The night will consist of a brief presentation after which parents (and students) will divide into smaller groups according to their assigned counselor. We will share
additional information and there will be an opportunity to ask questions and clarify information. We expect to conclude the evening at approximately 6:45pm.

The next important event will be our course request nights on February 4th and 12th between 4:00 and 7:00pm. You will select a small 15-minute block of time one evening and meet with your child’s high school advisor by student last name, or their case manager, to finalize the course requests for the upcoming year. Sign up will occur using signup genius and can be found in other course request documents that have been e-mailed, or on the Liberty High School website at https://www.carrollk12.org/schools/high/lhs/ 

We look forward to welcoming our incoming 9th graders (Class of 2024) to Liberty High School and working with you to plan for their success.

Sincerely,
Kenneth J. Goncz
Principal Liberty High School
